
 

December 8, 2020 
 
 
General Counsel’s Office 
Missouri Public Service Commission 
200 Madison Street, PO Box 360 
Jefferson City, MO 65102-0360 
 
 
RE: Cancellation of Certificate of Service Authority to Provide Private Payphone Services 
 Consolidated Communications Enterprise Services, Inc. 
 
 
Dear Ms. Brueggemann: 
 
Consolidated Communications Enterprise Services, Inc. (“Consolidated”), formerly Consolidated 
Communications Network Services, Inc., was granted a certificate of service authority to provide 
private payphone services in Case No. PA-2009-0200, effective December 20, 2008.  Consolidated 
no longer owns payphone equipment or operates payphone service in the State of Missouri, so this 
letter serves as notice of the request to cancel Consolidated’s certificate. 
 
Please contact me with any questions or concerns regarding this filing, or if anything additional is 
required. 
 
 
Regards, 
 

 
Kevin J. Kastor 
Director – Government Affairs 
P: 936.788.7420 
kevin.kastor@consolidated.com 


